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January 14, 2014 
 
The Honorable Bill Sample  
The Honorable John Charles Edwards  
Arkansas Legislative Council 
 
Dear Co-Chairs, 
 
Pursuant to Act 528 of 2013, the Division of Child Care and Early Childhood Education has 
been meeting with the AR Department of Health and the State Child Abuse and Neglect 
Prevention Board to meet certain requirements as required by the law.  I have attached a copy of 
a memorandum of understanding that currently is in place between the several state agencies 
including DHS Division of Child Care and Early Childhood Education and the AR Research 
Center which houses the state longitudinal data system for the state of Arkansas to meet Section 
5 of Act 528.   
 
The Division of Child Care and Early Childhood Education has been working with the AR 
Research Center for the past three years to include early childhood data in the state longitudinal 
data system.   This partnership allows us to track children who attend AR Better Chance state 
funded pre-k as they transition into K-12.        
 
I am available if you should have any questions regarding this. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tonya Williams, Director 
Division of Child Care and Early Childhood Education/DHS 
(501) 320-8953 
Tonya.l.williams@arkansas.gov 
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